	COMMUNITY 
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
chairman’s Report to FULL COUNCIL

Councillor Mrs Nicola Clarke




On 5th March 2010 the Community Panel had its second call-in with regard to cuts in funding to the Community Centres.  Panel Members had remained concerned about these proposed cuts and indeed how this would affect each Centre, given that each one plays a hugely significant role within their communities and it is fully anticipated that they will continue to do so.
The Community Scrutiny Panel members will continue to closely monitor, with significant interest the ongoing work surrounding Community Centre funding, with regular requests for reports to come back to the panel via the relevant portfolio holder.  
The 25th March was the final meeting for this particular panel for this year.  In February 2010 Cllr Mrs Riddle and Cllr Mrs Clarke had a meeting with Susan Trafford for an initial discussion around the potential for members of the Community Panel to further look at policy development work relating to older people, originally instigated by Cllr Glover.  An informal piece of work, arrangements have been made for the panel to pursue this project in the new Civic Year.  
After a workshop held on 15 March 2010 between Eden and Carlisle members, together with the Police Authority and a representative from the leadership group of the Carlisle and Eden Crime and Disorder Partnership, that scrutiny of Crime and Disorder matters would now be carried out by a new Joint Carlisle and Eden CDRP scrutiny panel.  There will be three members from the Community Panel, three from Eden District Council, one from Cumbria County Council and one from the Police Authority.

There were also further updates from the relevant Portfolio holders regarding Tullie House – the panel looks forward to meeting the Chair of the Shadow Trust in the next municipal year. 

The Sands Centre – and exciting project which the panel will look to further scrutinise in more detail as early as possible, as well as other presentations, which have been prioritised for the following year, from officers in the Housing department and the Community Unit. 
The panel also discussed at some length the management and maintenance the 65 play areas and 5 multi use games areas and the limitations of fixed play and a move towards natural play.  It was clear to the panel that much more detailed discussion and further work and consultation is to be carried out surrounding this emotive subject, which is expected to return to the panel in the next year for very careful scrutiny and consideration, as would the ‘play strategy’.  

The Panel Chair has done considerable ‘housekeeping’ duties to ensure that continuity of the work plan is ensured or at least recommended to the incoming Chair for the panel 2010/11 year and that any important issues, are not ‘forgotten about’. 
The Chair thanked the panel members for their support and considerable input into the scrutiny function for the year, which she hoped had been enjoyable, challenging  and rewarding for them.  
Nicola
Councillor Mrs Nicola Francesca Clarke

Chair Community Panel
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